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Photo credit:  Maria Flora, The Reporter.   



2 

Boone County 
Senior Services, Inc. 

2022                       
Board of Directors 

  

Don Barnett 

Angie Caldwell 

Sara Crew 

Maili Davis 

Elaine Dickerson 

Zoe Farrow 

Mary Grabianowski 

Roger Henry 

Eric Imboden 

Pat Jones 

Bonnie Klingler 

Harry Koch 

Ethan Myers 

Marilyn Neese 

Alan Quick 

Anita Bowen 
Executive Director 

 
Sonya Shoup 

Newsletter Editor,  
Director of Development 

 
 
 
 
 

Mission Statement:   
To promote independence and 
provide enriching opportunities for 
older adults in Boone County.   

 
Services include: 

Homemaker & Personal Service 
Guardianship 

Respite 
Transportation 

Information & Assistance 
Friendly Visitor & Volunteers 

Activities & Workshops 
Insurance Information 

Legal Assistance 
Prescription Counseling 

Computer Classes 
Caregiver Support & More! 

 

Boone County Senior Services, Inc. 
515 CrownPointe Dr.,  
Lebanon, IN 46052 

Monday-Friday, 8:00AM-4:30PM 
 

BCSSI Satellite Office 
Zionsville Town Hall, Rm. 206 

Open Wednesday & Friday  
9:00AM-4:00PM or by appointment. 

765-482-5220 or 317-873-8939 
www.booneseniors.org 

@Bocoseniors Bocoseniors 
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From the desk of our Executive Director Anita Bowen 

I saw a quote on a 
local sign board this 
winter that has 
continued to be in 
the back of my mind. 
It said, “I finally got 
my ends together, 
and then someone 
else moved the 
ends.” Do you ever 
feel like that?  You 
start off great one 

morning or are having a fabulous week, a 
near perfect month and feeling really good 
about yourself and then… the car won’t start, 
you throw your back out, your password 
won’t work to log in to an important web site 
so that you can pay a bill, your favorite 
neighbor just told you that they are moving to 
a different community, the grocery item that 
has become a staple in your cabinet is 
temporarily (will it ever be again?) 
unavailable. The list goes on of things that 
happen when you sure weren’t planning for 
them to happen. 
 
So, I guess since we all know that these 
“ends” do get moved by other people and 
extenuating circumstances all the time, it’s 
really about the way that we react to them 
that is the only thing we can control. That’s 
what I’m working on. I recently had a flat tire 
on the way to a hair appointment in 
Lafayette. The hair appointment ended up 
being a VERY expensive one as I had to get 
two new tires in order to get back home 
safely (and I still didn’t get to the hair 
appointment that night). However, I was 
thankful for many things that evening, 
including the fact that I was able to safely get 
the car to an auto parts store where I 
originally thought my son and I would be 
able to get it aired up and back on the road. 
The team members at that store were so 
kind and went above and beyond to try to 

help us. When we learned that the tire could 
not be inflated, and that no spare tire was in 
our vehicle, guess what was right across the 
highway?  A tire store.  After creeping across 
the road, the staff at this store was just as 
helpful and took good care of us so that we 
could get back on the road.  
 
My reaction to that little adventure was the 
only thing that I could control that night. The 
tire was flat. People were helping us. We were 
safe. If there was a “perfect” place for the 
incident to occur, this was it. I had a way to 
pay the bill. I could reschedule my hair 
appointment. 
 
Friends, we are always so thankful when our 
ends get moved at BCSSI by circumstances 
that we didn’t plan for, like the weather, that 
you give us some grace and know that we 
really don’t like to cancel events and activities, 
but safety will always come first. We are also 
so thankful for how you all are part of our 
extended family and are willing to share your 
ideas on how to make BCSSI better.  During 
January, if you attended Lunch & Laugh in 
Lebanon or Zionsville, we loved hearing what 
you want to do in 2022. Some of those things 
are featured in this issue of Senior Sounds, 
other things will be coming later in the year. I 
have even heard from some of you since then 
with other ideas -- and always encouraging 
words.  
 
I guess the real moral of the story is that, even 
when you get your ends together close 
enough to tie them, be sure you are tying them 
up with faith, hope, love and patience because 
therefore, even when they come undone, you 
will be better prepared to handle whatever 
comes your way.  I’m looking forward to lots of 
GOOD coming our way this spring. Come see 
us!    

 ~Until Next Time,  Anita 
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BCSSI hosted its 2022 Annual Celebration 
on February 16th.  Community members and 
staff celebrated the agency’s 2021 
accomplishments.  Attendees enjoyed a 
delicious breakfast prepared by Brandon and 
Amy Beesley.  Anita Bowen, Executive 
Director, gave her annual update...below is a 
summary of her remarks.   

 
“I have done some 
significant travel in 
my life – for work, 
pleasure and travel 
baseball. When you 
travel, there’s 
preparation. 
Planning. And 
packing. Some are 
better at these three 

things than others, and I’d like to think that I 
got better with time.  I wouldn’t trade these 
experiences for anything, as they’ve all been 
a part of my life journey.  At BCSSI, our 
journey began in 1978, and again, this 
journey didn’t begin without preparation and 
planning by our founding Director, Margot 
Corson, and the other dedicated community 
leaders who saw needs and went to work to 
fill them.  As we reflect on 2021, year 
number 43 and we are thankful to say that 
“Our Journey Goes On”…as we passionately 
and thoughtfully continue to pack up what 

our community 
members need 
most to age well.   
 
It's been said many 
times that, in life, 
we need to assure 
that we are not just 

focusing on the destination but enjoying 
the journey to the end point. At BCSSI, 
while there will always be challenging 
days, I believe that this family enjoys the 
journey that we are given each year to 
make a positive impact in our 
communities. I hope you will take some 
time to review additional statistics and 
donor details in our 2021 Annual Report 
that can be picked up in our offices or 
found on-line via our website and social 
media. While we love what we do, it 
takes more than our 37-member team to 
help Boone County age well.  We are 
grateful for all who support us in 
countless ways. Thank you for being on 
this journey with us.” 
 

Thank you for your support during 
2021 and giving BCSSI the 

opportunity to serve more than 2000 
individuals through a variety of 

services and programs.   
To receive a copy of our annual report 
please contact our office at 765-482-

5220 or 317-873-8939 or go to 
www.booneseniors.org.   

BCSSI 2022 Annual Celebration 
Our Journey Goes On 
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Robert Wesseler received the 
Margaret A. Corson Distinguished 

Senior Award for his outstanding 
service to BCSSI and the community.  
Robert is an active volunteer and has 

worked with veterans, student 
groups, mentor programs and is the 

past chair of the Community 
Foundation of Boone County.  He is 

also the emcee at Senior Expo.    

Clayton Shelburne “The Blanket 
Man” received the Volunteer of the 

Year Award for his many hours of 
service making more than 2,500 
beautiful hand-tied blankets for 

community members of all ages.   

The Town of Zionsville received the 
Spirit of Community Award for their 

long-standing support to BCSSI.   
 

BCSSI opened a small office in the 
Zionsville Town Hall in 2012 thanks to 
the Town Manager Ed Mitro and the 
City Council.  The office is still open 
today in the new Town Hall and the 
building hosts many of our activities 
and programs.  Thank you to Mayor 

Emily Styron and the City Council  for 
your generosity.   

Congratulations to the following 
BCSSI staff members who were 
recognized during the annual 
meeting for 5 years of service:   

 

Terry Barnett 
Michelle Katsaros 

Dave Garver 
Donna Mauch 

A special thank 
you to staff 

member Jessica 
Evans for creating 
our beautiful and 

creative 
decorations.    

Special Annual Meeting Awards:   
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Meet Bill & Linda Fogle, BCSSI art 
students, line dancers & Olympians turned 
BCSSI transit drivers.  Give them a nice 
welcome.  Interested in becoming a driver 
call BCSSI at 765-482-5220 or                        
317-873-8939.  

Help us congratulate Nancy Goldsberry, 
Personal Services Attendant on her recent 
retirement.  Congrats on 8 years of making 
a difference in the lives on older adults in 
Boone County.   

BCSSI Transit Driver Marty Lane is an 
amazing cook!  Marty surprises our staff on 
many occasions with her delicious pies and 
rolls.  Thank you Marty!!! 

Mystery Games Prizes and Goodies 
attendees enjoyed a chance to have a 
little fun and fellowship with Excel Home 
Health!  Turn to page 9 to find out when 
they meet again!   

Classy Crafters made adorable snowmen 
pins which were perfect to wear during 
our snowy winter!    
 

Come join BCSSI for crafts in Lebanon 
and in Zionsville! Turn to pages 9 & 10 to 
see what crafts will be made during 
March and April with Brenda and Barb!  
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BCSSI 2022 
Theater Thursdays! 

Join us at the 
Lebanon 7 Theater  

1600 N. Lebanon St., Lebanon 
  
9:00AM – Breakfast Snack  
9:30AM – Special Movie  
Special movie shown for 

those age 60  
and over for only $1! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
*All movies are either  

rated PG or PG-13 
Review at www.imdb.com 

 
For Transit call (765)482-5220 

or  (317)873-8939 
 

Sponsored By:  
Homewood Health Campus 

Excel Home Health Care 
Guardian Angel Hospice 

April 21-12 Mighty Orphans 

May 19 - Here Today 

June 16 - Dear Evan Hansen 

July 21 - Dream Horse 

Aug. 18 - Queen Bees 

Sept. 15 - All My Life 

Oct. 20 - Olympic Dreams 

Nov. 17 - American  
Underdog 

8th Annual 
BCSSI  
Art & 
Photography 
Contest 
 

 
Entries will be accepted                        

in the following categories:  
Painting (Oil, Acrylic and  
Watercolor judged together) 
Amateur and Advanced 
Photography Natural and 
Computer-Enhanced 

 
 Entrants must be Age 60 or over 

by April 27, 2022 
 Entries are due to the Lebanon 

Public Library on Wednesday, 
April 27, 1:30-3:30PM 

 Judging will take place Thursday, 
April 28  

 Artwork will be on display at the 
library from April 28-May 26 

 Artwork can be picked up on 
Friday, May 27 from 9:30-
11:00AM 

 
We will hold a special reception for 

the exhibition on  
April 28 2:30-4:00PM 

Please come and invite your family 
and friends! 

 
For rules & details contact BCSSI  

Anita Bowen or Barb Carrell  
(765)482-5220 (317)873-8939 

bcssi@booneseniors.org 
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Lunch &  Learn 
Join us for a FREE program 
on current topics that affect 
seniors and their caregivers.  
The luncheon is the first & 
third Wednesday of the month at 
noon and space is limited.  For 
reservations call BCSSI. 

Tech Time Tuesday  
will resume at a later date TBD 

Bring in your phones, tablets,  
eReaders, cameras or laptops, or use 
one of our computers, and get free  
independent instruction from Yvonne 
Frankewich. Work on your projects or 
pick one from the instructor. Watch  
social media and our website for  
updates. 

March/April Classes & Activities 
Call 482-5220 for Registration and Information 
All Classes & Activities held at BCSSI, Lebanon 

March 2 Get Fit w/chair Exercise & lunch 
Grand Brook Memory Care 

March 16  Pot O’ Gold Fun & lunch 
Homewood 

April 6 Entertainment & lunch 
Glasswater Creek 

April 20 Personal Safety with  
Boone County Sherriff’s Office,  
lunch by CrownPointe 

An RSVP is required for all activities as space will be limited 
to facilitate social distancing. All events are subject to 

postponement or cancellation. 

Coloring Hour 
Bring your own pencils/markers or we 
have some we can share, and learn 
some new coloring techniques from 
1:00-2:00PM on March 8 for St. 
Patrick’s Day fun & April 12 for 
Springtime/Easter fun.  Call BCSSI to 
register. 

Coffee Connection 2 the  
Community New Time: 10:30AM 
Join us on March 10 for Irish 
Cream coffee. Please bring canned 
mandarin oranges, pineapple, apple 
juice, cereal or size 4 diapers for 
the Caring Center. Come on April 
14 for hazelnut mocha coffee. 
Please bring Biotene mouthwash, 
small packs of tissues, peppermint 
or wintergreen Lifesavers, or men’s 
& women’s gloves for the Cancer 
Society. Call BCSSI to register. 

Popcorn and Pickers 
Join us on Thursday, 
March 17 at 6:30PM for 
an evening with The 
Back Porch Pickers. Call 
BCSSI to register. Made 
possible by Psi Otes 
Omega Chapter-Lebanon and 
Lebanon Rotary Club. 
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Classy Crafters 
Classy Crafters meets each month on 
the third Wednesday at 1:00PM.  On 
March 16 make a necklace & bracelet 
with Barb & Brenda. Cost is $5. On 
April 20 do some stenciling with Barb 
& Brenda.  Cost is $5.  
Call BCSSI to register. 

Art Class  
Every Thursday, 9:30AM-12:00PM 
with instructor Shirley Luttrell. Cost is 
$7 per class.  Shirley will work with 
beginner or intermediate students and 
any medium. Call BCSSI to register.   

March/April Classes & Activities 
Call 482-5220 for Registration and Information 
All Classes & Activities held at BCSSI, Lebanon 

Cover to Cover Book Club  
Book Club meets the first Tuesday of 
each month at 1:00PM.  Book Club will 
meet on March 1 to discuss, “The 
Funeral Dress,” by Susan Gregg 
Gilmore. The book for April 5 will be 
announced at the March meeting.  
Contact BCSSI to register. 

An RSVP is required for all activities as space will be limited 
to facilitate social distancing. All events are subject to 

postponement or cancellation. 

Legal Assistance  
Free legal assistance will be offered on 
March 15 & April 19. BCSSI Legal 
Assistance is an opportunity for older 
adults to ask questions of a legal nature 
and for the attorney to give simple legal 
advice. For more in-depth assistance, 
the attorney can make a referral or 
give the client other options. Call 
BCSSI for an appointment. 

Line Dancing 
Wednesday, March 9 & April 13 
from 10:30-11:30AM with instructor 
Cari Ann. Practice with Heidi and 
Debbie on March 23 & April 27. Call 
BCSSI to register.   

SHIP Counseling & CICOA Benefits 
A CICOA representative will be 
available by appointment to provide 
seniors with unbiased information 
about Medicare, Nursing Facilities, 
Emergency Response Systems, 
Public Benefits, Nutrition, and more 
on Wednesday, March 23 and April 
27. Call BCSSI for an appointment. 

Mystery Games Prizes & Goodies 
Come join the fun on Thursday, 
March 3 & April 7 from 1:00-2:00PM 
with Excel Home Health Care. Call 
BCSSI to register. 

Needlepoint 
Meet at BCSSI on the first Monday 
of the month at 1:00PM to work on 
your own projects. *There will be no 
instructor. Call BCSSI to register.  
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March/April Activities Zionsville 
Call 317-873-8939 for Registration and Information 

Zionsville activities are held in various facilities  

Lunch and Learn at the Town Hall 
second Friday of the month at 
noon.  Space is limited. Call BCSSI 
to register.   

Art Class  
Every Tuesday, 9:30AM-12:00PM 
with instructor Shirley Luttrell.  Class 
is held at the Zionsville American 
Legion. Cost is $7 per class. Call 
BCSSI to register. 

Caregiver Support Group 
Caregiver Support Group will meet 
March 9 and April 13 in Room 203 
of the Zionsville Town Hall from 
6:00-8:00PM. We need to keep it 
small,  so registration is required. 
Call BCSSI to register. 

Zionsville Crafts at the Town Hall 
Join us monthly on the second Friday 
at 1:00PM. On March 11 make a 
necklace & bracelet with Brenda & 
Barb. Cost is $5. On April 8 do some 
stenciling with Brenda & Barb. Cost is 
$5. Call BCSSI to register.   

BCSSI Zionsville Office 
Our Zionsville office is open 

Wednesday and Friday 9:00AM-
4:00PM by appointment.  

Please call 765-482-5220 or  
317-873-8939 to schedule. 

March 11 Lunch and Entertainment 
Glasswater Creek 

April 8 Antique Hats w/ The Boone 
County Historical Society,  
lunch by Independence Villages 
East & West 

An RSVP is required for all activities as space will be limited 
to facilitate social distancing. All events are subject to  

postponement or cancellation. 

SHIP Counseling & CICOA Benefits  
A CICOA representative will be 
available by appointment to provide 
seniors with unbiased information 
about Medicare, Nursing Facilities, 
Emergency Response Systems, Public 
Benefits, Nutrition, and more on 
Wednesday March 23 and April 27. 
Call BCSSI for an appointment. 
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From door-to-door trips to run your 
errands, or day trips for fun, we 

have you covered!  
Give BATS a call!  

765-482-5220/317-873-8939  

 

Get Out and Go with BCSSI! 
Trips depart from:  BCSSI Lebanon 

 

Zionsville, Thorntown or Jamestown pick-up available for some trips    

Shopping 

Shopping at Anson Tues. March 22 
9:30AM  $6.00 

Antiquing & Lunch 
@ Cheddar’s in  
Lafayette 

Weds. April 13 
9:30AM  $6.00 
 

BCSSI Travels to Memphis – 
Home of the Blues,  
Soul & Rock n Roll 
June 6-10 (Mon.-Fri.) 

Cost is $665 per person, based on 
double occupancy 

Call Barb, 765-482-5220, or email,            
bcarrell@booneseniors.org 

BCSSI Bus Trip to  
Mackinac Island  

September 26-October 1  
Sign up Wednesday April 27,  

5:30-6:30PM or Thursday,  
April 28, 10:00-11:00AM at  

BCSSI Lebanon Office:   
515 CrownPointe Drive, Lebanon.  

Call Dan Warkentien,  
765-894-2665, with questions. 

SAVE THE DATES:  
 BCSSI OLYMPICS  

August 22-25   
BOONE COUNTY SENIOR EXPO  

October 1 
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2022 BCSSI Lunch and Learns on the Road 
Are you ready to get “on the road again”? 

 
April 13 – Kokomo Opalescent Glass Factory Tour, Lunch at Half Moon 
Restaurant & Brewery + Mystery Stop!   
Sign-up will begin March 7th at 8 a.m.    $55 
 
June 8 – Culver Military Academy Tour,  

Lunch at The Lakehouse Grille + Shopping along the Lakefront!   
Sign-up will begin May 2nd at 8 a.m.   $60 

    *SPONSORED BY HOMEWOOD HEALTH CAMPUS* 
 
September 28 – Wilstem Wildlife Park Safari Adventure with  
Lunch (on-site) & Entertainment ~ Paoli, IN   
Sign-up will begin August 22nd at 8 a.m.  $75 
*SPONSORED BY SIGNATURE HEALTHCARE AT PARKWOOD* 
 

November 30 – Derby Dinner Playhouse Christmas Show (matinee)!! 
~ Clarksville, IN   
Sign-up will begin October 24th at 8 a.m.   $65 
*SPONSORED BY HOMEWOOD HEALTH CAMPUS* 

 

DUE TO DEMAND, EACH GUEST MAY SIGN UP FOR A MAX OF TWO TICKETS/TRIP. 
TRIPS SUBJECT TO CHANGE AND ALL HEALTH REGULATIONS WILL BE FOLLOWED, 

INCLUDING THE POSSIBLITY OF WEARING MASKS ON BOARD THE COACH. 

MOTORCOACH TRANSPORTATION PROVIDED BY IMPERIAL CHARTER SERVICE. 

“I support BCSSI, 
because I believe in our 
mission.  I am so proud 
of all of the services that 
the agency provides to 
more than 2,000 plus 
clients.  Boone County 
is so fortunate to have this agency to support 
those in need of our services.  Services range 
from transportation to legal assistance to lunch 
and learn to having a fun movie.  Any activity 
or service that is needed in your home is 
offered at BCSSI.”   

~ Marilyn Neese, BCSSI Board Member 
 

(Marilyn is pictured at our recent Annual Celebration 
standing with BCSSI friends to Ellen Witte, Kay Martin 

and Jane Hammock.   

The Rotary Club of Lebanon 
makes BCSSI HAPPY!   

Thank you for contributing $463 
in Rotary Happy Dollars to BCSSI  

in January!  
 

The Rotary Club also  
hosted their January meetings in our 

community room.  Give us a call if 
you would like to use our facility for 

your club or personal gathering.   
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BCSSI Spotlight  
Cindy Elliott, Director of Transportation  

“Celebrating 24 Years of Service”  
 

When Cindy Elliott found out about an opening 
with BCSSI for a receptionist position she had 
less than 24 hours to prepare a resume and 

get it submitted to 
Founder and Executive 
Director Margot Corson 
before the application 
deadline.  Cindy was 
looking for a new job and 
change.  Little did she 
know, she was one of 52 

applicants!  With a successful interview 
demonstrating her organizational skills by 
scheduling a day of transit pick-ups, she was 
hired!   
 
Cindy recalls a much smaller staff in the early 
years which consisted of Founder Margot 
Corson, Sue Ritz, Bonnie Fletcher, Myra 
Dearing and three paid drivers. The agency 
was located in the little blue house at 403 
North Lebanon St. in Lebanon.  The agency 
owned a purple van and two cars...much 
different than the 37 staff members of today 
and the 20 plus vehicles in current operation.  
When she started, all scheduling requests for 
transportation were directed to her and 
everything was completed by hand on paper, 
and using ticket stubs.  Cindy not only handled 
the transportation scheduling but also payroll, 
accounts payable and receptionist duties.   
 
Cindy recalls the biggest change over the 
many years at BCSSI has been converting 
everything to computers.  Today, through the 
use of a computer scheduling system, 
transportation annually schedules between 
17,000-24,000 trips with 700-1000 customers 
(numbers have varied due to Covid).       
 
Cindy has enjoyed working with the different 
drivers over the years.  “Being around great 

people because they wanted to work and 
not because they had to work is special and 
I have become attached to many of our 
drivers over the years”.  Some of the past 
drivers she recalls 
working with in her 
earlier years, 
include Hank 
Tallman, John 
Dotas, Russ 
Roberts and Paul 
Reagan, just to 
name a few.  She 
also recalls many volunteers such as 
George & Nancy Tikijian and Pat James 
that gave countless hours to help with 
transportation pick ups in Zionsville.   
 
“It all started as a job that is now a big part 
of my life.  I feel like I gave 100% and I am 
proud of my time with BCSSI.  I will miss 
the people and staff.  I am excited to retire 
and spend more time with family, travel, 
volunteering at church and not having to set 
my alarm for 4:30AM to get to the office”.   
 
Cindy considers herself a life-long resident 
of Boone County 
and has been 
married to her 
husband Dave for 
45 years.  She 
has two daughters 
and three 
grandchildren.   
 
BCSSI will celebrate Cindy’s retirement 
on March 24th from 2:00-4:00PM in the 

BCSSI community room.  The open 
house is open to the public.   

Please RSVP to BCSSI.     
 

Congratulations Cindy on your 
retirement and 24 years of service to 
BCSSI and our community.  We wish 

you the happiest adventures as you start 
a new chapter in your life!   



14 

 

Caregiver’s  
Corner  

 

A bi-monthly newsletter 
filled with information and 

resources for people 
caring for others. If you 

would like to be placed on 
the mailing list,  

 
contact:                   

Jessica Evans  
765-482-5220  
317-873-8939  

jevans@booneseniors.org 

NEW….The Caregiver Navigator was 
created to be a launching point to being a 
better informed and organized Caregiver, it 
covers a wide range of information and 
details. Keep in mind you don’t need to 
complete every line in each section. Use 
this as your framework for gathering and 
organizing information to create your own 
Caregiver Binder.   
 
Go to www.booneseniors.org/resources/ to 
download a copy or contact our office at 
765-482-5220 or 317-873-8939.   
 

A special thank you to 
Director of Outreach 

Jessica Evans for creating 
The Caregiver Navigator.   

Feel free to contact 
Jessica if you have 

questions.   

The Little Things 
Submitted by Mary Allen 
It’s the little things in life that 
count, 
The things of every day;  
Just the simple things that we 
can do, 
The kind words we say  
The little things like a friendly smile 
For those who may be sad, 
The clasp of a hand or kindly deed to help 
make someone glad 
A knock on the door of lonely homes or 
flowers bright and gay.   
For some one to whom you might bring 
cheer 
With just a small bouquet. 
Just the little greetings here and there 
On which do much depends.  
The little pleasures all can share 
The joy of making friends.   
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If you would like to learn more about 
the power of a thoughtful Will in your 

estate plan, please stop by or call 
BCSSI.  We will be happy to talk 

through how you can make a 
difference in the future of seniors in 

Boone County through a Legacy gift.   

 

Thanks to the support of our 
donors, the Foundation recently 

gifted $35,000 to BCSSI.  The money 
will be used to support the 2022 

BCSSI annual budget.   

 
RETIRING WELL 
Learn tips and tricks                   

to make retirement all you 
thought it could be.   

A FREE ZOOM conversation with our 
friend PERRY!  

 
  
 
 
 
 

Half of Americans report being unhappy in 
retirement, and their ranks are growing.  Learn 
the skills you need to be one of the fortunate 

retirees who is happy, healthy and 
fulfilled.  With a little humor and some great 

references for further exploration we will 
explore the financial, mental, physical, social, 

and emotional aspects of getting ready for 
retirement, retiring, and adapting to the 

challenges of your golden years. 
 

When:   
Tuesday, March 15th   
11:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m.   

RSVP for your Zoom link at:   
765-482-5220 or  

sshoup@booneseniors.org 
 

About our speaker PERRY HAMMOCK 
CFRE President, Vitruvian, LLC 

Perry has considerable experience with the 
good life, mostly from on-the-job training!  He 
spent 33 years at Ivy Tech, helping donors 
create and sustain caring legacies.  He and 

his wife Chris are enjoying retirement, 
traveling and spending time with their 

grandchildren.   

For more 
information on 

leaving a Legacy or 
to mail a donation, 

honorarium or 
memorial please contact:   

Boone County Senior Services 
Foundation, Inc.   

515 CrownPointe Dr.,                        
Lebanon, IN  46052  

sshoup@booneseniors.org  
765-482-5220 or 317-873-8939 

The mission of the Boone County 
Senior Services Foundation, Inc. is to 
grow a fund so BCSSI can continue 

serving older adults in Boone County.   
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Donation, Memorial and Honorarium Form 
I would like my donation to be used for (select one below): 

      _____A donation to the Agency   _____A donation to the Foundation 

    _____A memorial in memory of:________________________________ 

     _____An honorarium in honor of:  ______________________________ 

 Please send notification card to:________________________________ 
 Street Address:___________________________________________ 
 City, State, Zip:___________________________________________ 

Thank you for your gift.  Please mail form with payment to:  
BCSSI, 515 CrownPointe Dr., Lebanon, IN  46052 

Meal Vouchers Offered For 
Witham Health Services 

Cafeteria 
BCSSI has applications for meal 

voucher cards that can be used at the 
Witham Cafeteria for breakfast and 

lunch.  The meals are valued at $6.75 
and will be offered to ages 60+ for a 

$1, $2 or $3 donation, based on 
income.  You may use up to eight 

vouchers in a month.   
 

Contact BCSSI with questions:   
765-482-5220 or 317-873-8939   

 
 

Sponsored by:   
CICOA Aging & In-Home Solutions 

and Witham Health Services 

Gleaner’s                         
Boone County Senior 
Mobile Food Pantry 

3rd Tuesday of each month, 
11:00AM-1:00PM 

 
Drive Thru Pick Up at the  

Boone County 4-H 
Fairgrounds  

 
Must be 55 years of 
age or older, one per 

household.   

BCSSI offices will be  
Closed April 15 Good Friday 

 
 
 

This includes all 
personal services 
and transportation 

services.  We 
apologize for any 
Inconvenience.   

BCSSI Clients Served  
2021: 

Transportation:       767        
Personal Service:        93         
Respite:          8          
Outreach/Info:            1,237      
Guardianship:        3         
Legal & Insurance:         29 
Friendly Visitor:          13          
Other Volunteers:                144                   
Activities & Lunches:       451       
Workshops/Support Grps:   133    

Total clients served:  2,091   
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BCSSI Memorial & Honorarium Gifts 
In Memory of Brenda Rutherford 
 Denise Mullins 
 Lebanon Christian Church 
In Memory of Shirley Schenkel  
 Keith & Marty Campbell 
In Memory of Helen Handlon 
 Russell & Sue Handlon 
In Memory of Jerry Breedlove 
 George & Barbara Anderson 
 Chuck & Cindy Hickson 
In Memory of Doug Chitwood 
 George & Barbara Anderson 
In Memory of Keith Burkholder 
 Bob & Anita Bowen 
 Chuck & Cindy Hickson 
 Ron & Marilyn Neese 
 Kathryn Koehler 
 In Memory of Lorraine Perkins 
 Chuck & Cindy Hickson 
In Memory of Hurchel Biddle 
 Chuck & Cindy Hickson 
 Nancy Fleck 
In Memory of Winston Terrill 
 Chuck & Cindy Hickson 
 Ron & Marilyn Neese 
 Robertson & Associates 
 Tom & Judy Cunningham 
 Alan & Marcia Wilhoite 
 Joe & Ann Newsom 
 Steve & Luanne Lewis 
 Friends at Farmers Bank 
 The Pat Gyger Family 
 John & Betty Hine  
 Patty Golladay & Family 
 Barbara Tanselle 
 Lanny & Annette Knox 
 Cecil & Nancy Gosser  
 Bob & Vickie Daupert 
In Memory of Paul Frankewich 
 Chuck & Cindy Hickson 
 Kathryn Koehler 
In Memory of Larry Graves 
 Chuck & Cindy Hickson 
 Bob & Vickie Daupert 
In Memory of John & Joan Copeland 
 Chuck & Cindy Hickson 
In Memory of Doris Gebbia 
 Ron & Marilyn Neese 

In Memory of Ernie Pyle Chapter of the WWII 
Roundtable Members: 

• Benny Campbell, United States Air Force 

• Charles Slaughter, Philippines/Okinawa/
Purple Heart & Bronze Star medal 

• Jim Evans, Battle of the Bulge 

• Marion Adams, Italy/France 

• Russell Swisher, Marched in Paris Liberation 
Parade/Huertgen Forest/Battle of the Bulge 

• George Cox, Channel Crossing torpedo 
survivor/France 

• Dr. Robert Coons, combat medic ETO/Purple 
Heart & Silver Star medals 

• Alvin Ping, WWII Submarine crewman 

Boone County Senior Services 
Foundation, Inc.  

Memorials & Honorariums 
 

In Honor of Bob & Julie Comte 
Marsha Keith 

In Memory of Mary Lou Noland  
 Jerry & Sharon Harris 
 Lowell & Pat Wright 
In Memory of James Bowen 
 Class of 1958, Thorntown High School 
 Robert & Lisa Brown 
 Stan & Beverly Rader 
In Memory of Joan Frick 
 Bill & Linda Stuteville 
In Memory of Bill Ridge 
 Shirley Cox 
In Memory of Alex Koehler 
 Kenneth & Margaret Keene 
In Memory of Richard & Jeanne Wait 
 Allen & Jane Milburn 
In Memory of Elizabeth Whitmer 
 Kimberly Bright 
 
In Honor of Kay Martin’s Birthday 
 You are the sister God gave me when he 
 knew we both needed each other 56 years 
 ago-more to come!  ~ Ellen 



18 

 

Let BATS 
take you 
door to 

door this 
winter!    

 
Boone Area  

Transit System 
County Wide, All Ages 

482-5220 or 317-873-8939 

Boone Area Transit System operates by appointments made in advance.  We welcome 
calls for LAST MINUTE transportation for non-medical, unscheduled appointments!  Please 

call to check the schedule and hopefully we can help you get where you need to go! 

Attention!!!   
Southeastrans 

Standard Medicaid  
Transportation Reservations 

Trip Reservation Line:   
1-855-325-7586 

Call this number for a reservation, any 
changes or cancellations and when 
your appointment is finished.  Your 
preferred provider is Boone County 

Senior Services/BATS.  

 

BCSSI Personal Services 
Division is hiring!   

Interested individuals with experience in 
homemaking/personal care, should 
contact Cindy Hickson, Director of 

Personal Services, for more information, 
or drop off a resume/complete an 

application at BCSSI.  Openings are for 
personal service attendants.  BCSSI is 

certified as a Personal Services Agency 
by the Indiana State Department of 
Health and is an Equal Opportunity 

Employer.  Background check required.   
 

Cindy Hickson 
Contact 765-482-5220 or 317-873-8939 

or chickson@booneseniors.org  

 

Boone Area Transit System 
(BATS) is looking for drivers!   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Individuals must be willing to obtain         
(or already have) a license with “for hire” 

endorsement, must pass a physical exam, 
drug test and background check and must 

be able to operate a wheelchair lift  
(training provided).   

 
Contact Michelle Katsaros                               

765-482-5220 or 317-873-8939 
mkatsaros@booneseniors.org  
for a complete job description.   

Boone County Senior Services, Inc. is an 
Equal Opportunity Employer.   
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12 Tbsp. unsalted butter, room temp. 
1 c. granulated sugar 
1/2 c. brown sugar, lightly packed 
1 large egg 
1 large egg yolk 
2 tsp. vanilla 
2 c. + 2 tbsp. flour 

1/2 tsp. baking soda 
1/2 tsp. salt 
1 1/4 c. white chocolate chips, divided 
3 c. miniature marshmallows 
3/4 c. spring-colored m&ms 
1-3 Tbsp. spring sprinkles 

Heat oven to 350, spray a 9x13 pan with cooking spray and line with parchment paper. 
In a large bowl combine butter and sugars. Beat until light and creamy. Mix in egg, yolk, 
and vanilla until combined. In a separate bowl, stir together flour, baking soda, and salt. 
Stir into wet ingredients just until combined. Stir in 1 c. white chocolate chips. Spread 
into prepared pan and bake for 22-26 minutes until the top is no longer glossy and the 
edges are slightly browned. Top immediately with marshmallows and bake for 1 min 
and 30 seconds. Gently press down marshmallows and top with remaining chips, 
m&ms and sprinkles. Cool completely and cut with a hot, sharp knife. (Heat knife by 
running under hot water.) 

Spring Confetti Bars 
Recipe From chelseasmessyapron.com 

 
Why did the Easter 

egg hide? 
 

How do you send an 
Easter letter? 

 
What’s the Easter 

Bunny’s favorite res-
taurant? 

It was a little 
chicken, By hare 

mail, IHOP 
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We hope you have enjoyed this issue of Senior 
Sounds.  It is a bi-monthly publication for all Boone 
County residents age 60 or older and family 
members and is published by Boone County Senior 
Services, Inc.   
 

To change your address call (765) 482-5220 or  
(317) 873-8939.  To add a name to the mailing list, 
please send your $5 annual donation to defray 
printing and mailing costs to:  

 Boone County Senior Services, Inc. 
   515 CrownPointe Drive, Lebanon, IN  46052 
 

To receive electronic copies of this newsletter         
email us at bcssi@booneseniors.org 
www.booneseniors.org 
Boone County Senior Services, Inc. is partially  
funded by the Boone County Commissioners,  
UWCI & CICOA. 
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